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Tn addition, a new informed consent policy will soon be implemented at Children's & Women's
Health Centre emphasizing the importance of involving patients and families in decision making.
Educational sessions about the informed consent process and its importnce will be offered for
staff and physicians.

Medical team structure and communication were another area of concern you identified. You noted
that:

o Different doctors each day make communication difficult.

« It would be helpful if the physicians would slow down and take the family aside for small
conversations and communication of information, rather than leaving the family to ask all
their questions while the physician is busy with their other work

o Information is needed at different points in time to help the family make informed decisions
and clearly understand what is happening

In order to improve communication between families and physicians, we will:

o Past the description of the structure and function of the oncology team on the communication
parent notice board to help parents understand the way the ward operates, hopefully lessening
some confusion.

o List the names of the members of the current ward physician team on the white board at the
nursing station.

o Next to each patient’s name on the white board, write the name of the ward staff physician
looking after the patient that day so families know with whom to speak.

o Remind the medical house staff on the ward to speak with the family at least once a day.

«  Ensure that families are aware of the Oncology Patient/Parent Advocate. Explain the role the
advocate might play in assisting families through the complexities involved in treating their
child.

Nutrition and Laura’s ability to eat were significant issues for you, and you felt that the nutritionist did
not meet your needs or expectations. For cxample, you provided the nutritionist with information on
the different herbal remedies you were asking about and never heard back on whether you could use
these therapies or not. We will review these concerns with Nutrition Services.

The lack of clear direction for families on options to use herbal and alternative therapies was a source
of frustration for you. We will encourage our medical staff to recognize that parents may wish to
uiilize aliernative or complimentary therapies and that open dialogue into this issue should be
encouraged. In addition, a policy providing some guidance for physicians managing requests from
families who wish to pursue complementary therapies has been drafted for Children’s & Women's
Health Centre and will soon be moving through the policy review and approval process.

1 hope that the changes 1 have outlined will address the issues you have identified. Again, thank you
for bringing your concerns to our attention and giving us the opportunity to respond.  Your feedback
has allowed us to examine our practices and focus on areas for improvement, We have a dedicated
and hard working team which strives to provide the best care possible lo our patients and their
families. We befieve that these changes will help us meet that goal.
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